
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: alexandersoffice@bellsouth.net <alexandersoffice@bellsouth.net>

Lisa M. Widener (LisaWidener@scsenate.gov) <LisaWidener@scsenate.gov>
Date: 7/21/2015 2:35:53 PM

Subject: Half-Staff Flag Observance

Event Date: July 21, 2015

In memory of the victims of the tragedy in Chattanooga, Tennessee, the President has issued a proclamation directing 
that the flag of the United States be flown at half-staff until sunset July 25, 2015. Out of respect for the courageous 
service and sacrifice to our great nation by the five brave service members killed in Chattanooga, Tennessee, 
Governor Nikki Haley directs that flags atop the State Capitol Building be flown at half-staff effective immediately and 
until sunset on July 25, 2015.

Visit this web page for details: http://www.gs.sc.gov/GS/GS-flags-status.phtm

mailto:Veldran,%2520Katherine
mailto:alexandersoffice@bellsouth.net
mailto:LisaWidener@scsenate.gov
http://www.gs.sc.gov/GS/GS-flags-status.phtm

